
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO THE BOARD: 

 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: December 6, 2018  

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 
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

A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS:  

1. Behind-the-scenes at I&E: There are many interesting things Austen and Kaylynn encounter when 

they give presentations at schools. They have to be prepared to answer any kind of question. This 

week, Austen spoke to students at Saddlebrook Elementary. The very first question a curious first-

grader launched at Austen was: “How do owls mate?” Of course, Austen provided a great answer, but 

said he was a bit surprised by the question, given it was a first-grader and the very first question. Just 

a quick inside look at your average day at I&E. 

 

 

B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 

1. The District is holding a holiday drive for Victory Apartments, a residential facility that partners with 

the VA and HUD to put homeless veterans in a residence. We are collecting household and cleaning 

items through December.  

 

  *2.   Consideration of Additional Holiday(s) for P-MRNRD Employees: The District is requesting the           

Board considers designating Monday, December 24, 2018, (the day before Christmas) and Monday, 

December 31, 2018, (the day before New Year’s) as holidays for District employees.    

 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 

SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report indicating 

construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from the month of 

November 2018 is attached for your review. Please review this report and contact me if you have any 

questions. 

 

D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of November 14, 2018, 

is attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have any questions, 

please feel free to contact me. 

 
E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The Papillion Creek 

Watershed Partnership Subcommittee meeting took place on November 29, 2018. The minutes are 

attached. The next meeting is scheduled for January 24, 2019.    

 
 



 
 



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
 

 
 

 



 
 

 

 


